

# FOXES NEWSLETTER

## MAY 2025

## COMING UP...

Craft activities next term will include the following topics:

SEASIDE and SPORTS



## YOUR FOXES CLUB...

...offers children a stimulating and enjoyable environment with a variety of supervised, structured activities before and after the regular school day. We can provide a safe and engaging environment for children to unwind and develop new skills, but most importantly have fun. Structured activities range from overseeing art and craft activities, initiating play to homework help.

Here's a quick snapshot of what we've already done this year:

Arts: crafts - making cards, puppets and pantomime characters, painting, or participating in role play. You may have noticed all the wonderful crafts coming home most nights

Free Play: allowing children to relax and engage in unstructured activities inside and outdoors

Film Fridays: during the colder months we have had a film afternoon or Wii session on Friday's

Outdoor play: As the weather warms up we are increasingly moving most of our activities outside, especially as the structured activities for this half will include a lot of sport. Don't forget your hat and sunscreen.

READY

RESPEC

SAFE

## SESSIONS...

Cancellation of sessions: Sessions are booked termly in advance. Booked sessions cannot be amended or cancelled, this is due to staff arrangements and are made based on booking forms and cannot be changed.

You can request additional sessions, which will be agreed in advance depending on availability and must be confirmed by email.

Collections after 6.00pm will incur a late fee of:

- £30 for 5 minutes late per child
- £50 for 15 minutes late per child
- £100 for 30 minutes late per child



Miss Smith's fish-sauce shop seldom sells shellfish



### IMPORTANT REMINDER...

#### Allergy alert:

Snacks and lovely treats are fun to pack in your child's tea box, but we ask that you make sure your childrens' boxes are stocked up on healthy nibbles and a list of ingredients is clearly labelled. Please do not include chocolate, sweets or nuts as these will be saved for your child to enjoy on their way home

#### Hometime Pick-Up:

In the event that your child is being collected by someone who doesn't normally pick them up, we request that you email Foxes directly on <a href="mailto:foxes@deanery.bham.sch.uk">foxes@deanery.bham.sch.uk</a> beforehand and provide the person collecting your child with appropriate password. This is to ensure our safeguarding policy is followed and delays are avoided.

Thank you for your cooperation

### SHOUT OUT!

Do you have any **jigsaws or games** that you no longer play with?

If so, we would love to take them off your hands for Foxes to enjoy.

Thanks you in anticipation.

#### THANK YOU...

to Izzy-May and family for their kind donation of toys

OFFICE OPENING HOURS Direct Line Foxes: 0121 351 5267

If you need to contact Foxes, please email **foxes@deanery.bham.sch.uk** Please be aware that these emails may not be picked up until the next day. If you need to contact Foxes urgently, please contact the main school office on **0121 351 6441** where a message can be left between the hours of 8:00am and 4:30pm

Office hours: Monday - Thursday 9:00am - 9:45am and 2:30pm - 3:30pm

Friday morning: 9:00am - 9:30am